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style drag link only.   

 

Also discussed in its IR response, FCA noted that the 4x2 style drag link contains a design difference (the outboard 

portion of the drag link is straight while the 4x4 style contains a bend) which it suggests may result in differences in the 

mechanical (bending) loads presented at the coupler and jam nut interface.  Moreover the DIR states that "While root 

cause of the 4x4 style defect has not been established, FCA US believes that bending loads on the drag link is, at 

least, a causal contributing factor."  As further evidence supporting its belief the 4x2 style drag link does not pose an 

unreasonable risk, FCA cites no reports alleging 4x2 style separation as well as only three reports of loosening of jam 

nuts, two of which resulted in loosening that provided clear and obvious warning to the vehicle operator, indicating a 

different failure mode.  

 

During the EA, ODI will continue to monitor the subject 4x2 style vehicles for evidence of field failures. Additionally, 

and in conjunction with NHTSA's Vehicle Research and Test Center, ODI intends to more thoroughly study potential 

root cause(s) of the 4x4 style defect mechanism, and if identified, will seek to determine if the 4x2 drag link is 

susceptible to the same mechanism(s).  NHTSA will also evaluate the long-term suitability of the recall remedy FCA 

has implemented for NHTSA Recall No. 19V-021.


